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ENGIE welcomes you to newsletter 2 which brings you up 
to date on how the project is progressing. As you are 
aware ENGIE have now commenced work at Lytham St 
Annes High School on behalf of Lancashire County 
Council. 

 
The new building will be a single storey steel frame with a 
brick façade which will contain state of the art teaching 
areas, wash rooms and prep rooms. 
There will be an element of refurbishment works to some 
of the existing school buildings. All work is expected to be 
finished for the beginning of September 2020. 

 
Phase 1 - The site set up and initial soft stripping & 
demolition is now complete. 
Phase 2 - The construction of the new state of the art 
technology facility commenced in September 2019 and 
will be ready for the new academic year in September 
2020. As you can see work is now underway with the 
steel frame being erected, this should  be complete for 
Christmas. 
Phase 3 - The refurbishment to key areas of the school 
will progress through the main programme of works and 
be completed for September 2020, the first phase of this 
will be handed over in early January. 
 
Site Working Hours: Normal working hours are 7.30am to 
5.30pm but due to the nature of the build and the time 
restraints there will be an element of evening & weekend 
works. 
Deliveries: There will be no deliveries between 08.15am 
& 09.15am and between 14.45pm & 15.30pm due to 
school drop off and collection times. 
Security cameras are now in place on site. 

 
 
 

 
Sam Betts is the Project Manager for this site and will 
work closely with the school to update you further as the 
project progresses. 
 
As part of our commitment to the local community some 
of our ENGIE colleagues along with Lancashire County 
Council volunteered  to litter pick at Lytham St Annes 
North Beach on Thursday 14th November, where we 
collected 39.4kg of rubbish. We have since donated over 
100 pairs of different size gloves to Love My Beach to 
assists all volunteers  when litter picking. 
 
 
 

ENGIE’s CSR team are continually supporting the pupils 
development at Lytham St Annes High School, to date we  
have attended a Careers Event on Thursday 3rd October 
2019, shown a group of pupils around the project who 
have shown an interested in construction on Tuesday 5th 
November and more recently assisted with some 280 
mock interviews  with year 11 students on Thursday 5th 
December 2019.  
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Lytham St Annes High School 

Client: Lancashire County Council 

Location: Lytham St Annes High School 

 

Date: December 2019 

Helpdesk Contact Details  
Engie on 0845 389 9563  (Landline rates).             

Engie’s Emergency Out of Hours Telephone Number:    
0800 2888 200 

CHRISTMAS DATES 
Site Closes Monday 23rd December 2019  
Site Re-opens Thursday 2nd January 2020 

 


